
Parish Team  
 

FR MANU KUMBIDIYAMACKAL MSFS 

(PARISH PRIEST) 
 

JEN SHERLOCK 

(Pastoral Associate) 
 

SINDI KINLOCH 

(Parish Assistant) 
 

PAULINE LAI  

(Finance Officer) 
 

JILL BROKENSHA 

(Secretary) 
 

Parish Admin Office 
 

50 Reservoir Rd, Hope Valley 5090 

Ph: 8264 7590 or 8264 7093 
 

Email:  

office@paramodcath.com.au 

bulletin@paramodcath.com.au 
 

Office Hours:  

Tuesday-Friday: 9am-2pm 
 

Holy Trinity Church 
3 James Street, Para Hills 5096 

 

St John XXIII Church 

50 Reservoir Rd, Hope Valley 5090 

CHILDREN’S LITURGY  

CELEBRATED AT 6PM & 

10AM MASSES. 

BAPTISMS  

Celebrated EITHER during the 

6pm, 8am & 10 am Masses on 

the 2nd Sun of the month OR 

11.30am at Holy Trinity  

12noon at St John XXIII 

(Alternately on 4th Sun)  

Bookings to be made through 

the Parish Office, OR  

ON OUR WEBSITE 
 

MARRIAGES  

By appointment only 
 

REGIONAL CATHOLIC 

SCHOOLS 
 

St Francis Xavier’s  

(Primary) 8251 9500 

Carignane St,  

Wynn Vale 5127 
 

Gleeson College  

(Secondary) 8282 6600 

40-60 Surrey Farm Drive,  

Golden Grove 5125 

Para Hills Modbury 

Catholic Parish 

 

Bulletin Vol.15  
Issue 34 

We acknowledge the Kaurna people as the custodians of this region.  
Let us share and learn together for reconciliation and justice. 

9th September 2018 
23rd SUNDAY in ORDINARY TIME YEAR B - Green 

MASS TIMES 

 

 
 

MODBURY HOSPITAL 

Thursday MASS 11am 

 
 

Parish Child  

Protection Officer 
 

Therese Meyers 0421 533 761 

 

OUR PARISH WEBSITE: http://paramodcath.com.au 

ARCHDIOCESE WEBSITE: www.adelaide.catholic.org.au 

 

 
“And we know that in all 

things God works  
for the good of those who 
love him, who have been 

called according to  
his purpose.” 

Romans 8:28 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
We all congratulate  
Fr Jack on his 50  
golden years of  
Priesthood. 



RESPONSORIAL PSALM: Praise the Lord, my soul! 

Our Community’s Prayer Petitions 
 

PLEASE NOTE: THE NAMES ON THE SICK LIST WILL REMAIN  
FOR TWO MONTHS ONLY UNLESS OTHERWISE NOTIFIED. 

 
 

BULLETIN PRAYER LIST: Please note that names can only be added to this list by 
immediate family, or the ill person themselves 

 (for reasons of privacy). 
 

Please Remember in your Prayers 
Those who are sick, especially:  

Marg Dolman, Charlotte Fussell, Selena (Rose) Quinn, Phyllis Anthony, 
Annmarie Thile, Pam Ridley, Rita Lockyer, Michael Pritchard, Randal Dunn, 

John MacGrath, Ken Robinson, Neil Mc Peake, Graham Armstrong, 
 Mary Redmond, Graham Speed, Marlen Piineda, David Truman,  
Bruce Mc Andie, Rosa Maria Santos, Sean Molloy, Betty Roper,  

Imperia De Ionno, Julie Reimann, Imelda Schulz, Maddison Calleja,  
Janice Forrester, Ray Zielonka, Jim Marlow, Marie Canavan,  
Gerry Canavan, Jayden Lee, Audrey Athayde, Marie Boulton, 

Sr. Marleen Dewar OLSH, Kay Kennedy, Rita Robinson, Eileen Ryan, 
Gary Lockyer, Yvonne Summers, Darcy Ridley, Marie Bakaj, Regan Barry, 
John Cherry, Dudley Dolman, Fr. Michael Walsh, Pat Feutrill, Paul Holmes, 

Michael Lochhead. 

Readings for 16th SEPTEMBER 2018 
 

1st Reading    Is 50: 5 - 9 

2nd Reading  Jas 2: 14 - 18 

Gospel            Mk 8: 27 - 35 

Saints/Feast Days Of the Week 
 

12th  The Most Holy Name of Mary 
13th  St John Chrysostom 
14th  The Exaltation of the Holy Cross 
15th  Our Lady of Sorrows 

PRAYER FOR PRIESTS 
 

Heavenly Father,  

Grant that our priests be strengthened and healed 
by the power of the Eucharist they celebrate. 

May the Word they proclaim give them courage 
and wisdom. 

We pray that all those whom they seek to serve 
may see in them the love and care of Jesus,  

Our Eternal High Priest, who is Lord for ever and 
ever. 

Amen. 

 

Mary, Mother of the Church, look tenderly upon 
your sons, our priests. 

St Joseph, Patron of the Universal Church,  

pray for us all. 

PARISH PASTORAL 
COUNCIL 

 

The next meeting of the 
Parish Pastoral Council  

is on the 11th September 
at St John XXIII  

Meeting Room at 7pm. 

CHILDREN’S PRAYER 
 

Dear loving God, we thank you 

today for the gift of hearing. 

Help us to listen to and  

appreciate all the wonderful 

sounds around us, and to pray 

for all those who only know the 

sound of silence. Amen 

Congratulations  

Margaret Penny  

on your  

90th Birthday 

OTHER ACTIVITIES DURING THE WEEK 

Mon 10th Sept Bowls  1pm St John XXIII 

Tue 11th Sept Reach Out  9.45am St John XXIII 

Tue 11th  Sept Parish Pastoral Council Meeting 7pm St John XXIII 

Wed 12th Sept Seniors Social Club  1pm - 3.30pm Holy Trinity 

Thur 13th Sept St Vincent De Paul 

   Modbury Conference  4.30pm - 6pm St John XXIII 

Fri 14th Sept Craft Group          9.30am - 12pm St John XXIII 

Sun 16th Sept DVD Library          11am  Holy Trinity 

Sun 16th Sept Christian Life Program      2pm - 5pm    Holy Trinity 

Mon 10th  Sept Legion of Mary Jnr & R.E.  4pm   Holy Trinity 

Tue 11th  Sept Legion of Mary     12.30pm - 2pm  Holy Trinity  

Thur 13th  Sept Legion of Mary     6.30pm       23 Carruthers Dr

           Modbury North 

 

SACRAMENTAL PROGRAM 
 

Enquiry Dates for Sacramental Program for 
2018-2019 

 19th September St John XXIII 
Church at 7pm 

 26th September Holy Trinity  

      Church at 5.30pm 

For any other enquiry please contact Jen Sherlock,  

Pastoral Associate on: 8264 7590 or  

Email: pa@paramodcath.com.au 



ST VINCENT DE PAUL   
HQ: 1300 729 202 from 9.00am — 1.00pm 

or www.vinnies.org.au  

GOSPEL ACCLAMATION: Alleluia, alleluia! Jesus preached the Good News of the kingdom  
                and healed all who were sick. Alleluia! 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY SEPTEMBER BABIES 

 

12th Felipa Cruz 

13th  Marcus Jackson 

14th Sean Norris, Nelia Javier-Banton, Joshua Mills 

16th Margaret Penny 

St Vincent De Paul Modbury Conference 
 

 

Creator God, instil in us a sense of true service. 

We pray for the gifts of humility and simplicity as we  

go about our work of proclaiming your love to the world. 

We make this prayer in Jesus name. Amen 
 

Last week 5 families asked for assistance  
[7 adults & 3 children] 

 

Our Pantry needs at St John XXIII this week are:- 
Tinned fruit; Tinned meat & Tinned tomatoes 

 

Thank-you for your continuing support. 
God Bless 

DEVELOPMENT FUND 2018 
 
 
 

Congratulations Pauline Lai 

No. 8 
 

Drawn by Emilia Pudelek 
 

 

Contact Marg Dolman to be included  

                     in the draw on: 8264 1317 

REACH OUT GROUP 
 

Tuesday 11th September, 2018 
        9.15am Mass at St John XXIII 

 

Reader: Barbara S.     

Offertory: Margaret E & Maureen K  
Communion: Maureen F & Pat H 

Altar Server: Ian D 
 

All Welcome  

St Vincent De Paul Para Hills Conference 
 
 

This year for our fundraising we are again  
making gift baskets to sell at our Craft Market on 

the 3rd November, 2018. If anyone has any spare  
baskets or suitable items that we could use, we will be 

very grateful.  Items can be left in the back of both  
     churches. Thank you                Corrie Bowman 

LEARN MORE ABOUT YOUR FAITH 
 

 Lives of the Saints 
 Papal Encyclicals & Letters 
 Teachings of the Magisterium 
 Insights in the Gospels of Mark, John etc. 
 How to read the Bible 
 Does the Church still teach that? 
 The persecuted Church 
 Pilgrimages 
 A Catholic perspective of World News 

 

DVD Library every 3rd Sunday  
of the month at Holy Trinity.  

The Library will be open on—16th September 
after 10AM MASS. 

 

WE ARE ALL CALLED TO HOLINESS -  
DON’T MISS YOUR CHANCE 

WATCH THIS SPACE 

FOR FUTURE 

INFORMATION 

Plenary Council 
 

 

Access to the Holy Spirit comes through a special gift 
that all people who are baptised have received at their  
Baptism when they are anointed with chrism. That gift 
is called “a sense for the faith” (sensus fidei). The 
whole Church together has this special gift, what is 
called “the faithful’s sense of the faith”  
(sensus fidelium).  
 

Through this, Vatican II teaches, the Church is 
“infallible in believing”. So, this “sense of the faithful” is 
a sacred conduit for finding out what God is asking of 
us in Australia at this present time.  

Over recent weeks, our parish community has been 
meeting in small groups for Listening and Dialogue  
sessions in order to contribute our voice to the  
Plenary Council 2020. 
For more information please visit: 
plenary council.catholic.org.au  

Modbury Community and Craft Group 
 

Thank you to everyone who purchased a raffle 

ticket in the Father’s Day raffle 

We raised $280 and this will be donated to  

Prostate Cancer Research. 

The prize was won by Christine Teague.  

Congratulations 

We hope your Dad enjoyed all the goodies. 

CHRISTIAN MEDITATION 

There will be NO Christian Meditation in the  

St John XXIII Chapel from Thursday 6th September 
until Thursday 18th October.   

We look forward to seeing you then.  

God Bless.   

Rita and Ken. 

        THE SOUTHERN CROSS 
 

The September edition of the  

Southern Cross is now available for 
only $2. 

  Please support the parish in purchasing 

   this publication 



 

STAMPS AND DRINK CAN RING PULLS 
 

We are only collecting Stamps 
and Ring Pulls from drink cans. 
Thank you Anne-Michelle & Olive. 

SECURITY 
 

Please do NOT leave 

any valuable items  

visible in your car 

while attending 

mass at either  

centre. 

BULLETIN DEADLINE: TUESDAY 3PM          Email Address for  Bulletin Notices: bulletin@paramodcath.com.au 

RELIGIOUS ITEMS, CARDS AND STATUES ARE ON 
SALE AFTER 10AM MASS EACH  

SUNDAY AT HOLY TRINITY MASS CENTRE,  
PARA HILLS. 

 

 

VISIT OUR DISPLAY CABINET WHICH CAN BE FOUND 
IN THE ROOM AT THE REAR OF THE CHURCH 

 

St Francis Xavier’s Catholic School  
2018 School Tour Dates 

 
 

 Thursday, 20th September, 4.30pm   5.30pm 
 Friday, 2nd November, 9.30am - 10.30am 
Bookings are essential for the Tours and can be made via 
the School’s website or by telephoning Sonya: 

www.sfx.catholic.edu.au / 8251 9555 

Gleeson College 

serving students and  

families in the North-Eastern suburbs of  

Adelaide. 

 

for a tour of 
Gleeson College led by Principal Andrew 
Baker, followed by morning tea. 
 

 

Please RSVP to Emma Williamson Ph 8282 6600 
by Friday, 14 September 2018 

 

R.C.I.A. – Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults  
 

R.C.I.A. is a process that invites people to a Faith  
journey that may lead to joining the church or to the  
completion of initiation into the church.  
So the process is for anyone who is:- 
 

 Not baptised and has no religious affiliation, but is 
wanting to be a Catholic 

 Already Baptised in another Christian Faith but is 
wanting to join the Catholic church 

 Baptised Catholic and is wanting to prepare for the 
other Sacraments of Initiation i.e.  
Confirmation and First Holy Communion. 
 

Enquiry sessions will begin in this parish on  
23

rd
 September after 10am mass at Holy Trinity.   

Anyone interested or seeking more information please  
contact: Pastoral Associate, Jen Sherlock 8264 7590 or 
email pa@paramodcath.com.au  

The Modbury St Vincent de Paul  
 

Conference is hosting an evening on: 
 

Friday 19th October 2018 at St. John XXIII Parish. 
Commencing 7pm. 

The Entertainer is: - RICKY ‘O’. 

He gives tribute to Roy Orbison & Elvis. 

Plus a host of fabulous 60’s songs. 

Tickets: $10, Children, under 16 free. 

Supper provided. 

Contact: Mary 0474 463 496 
 

 Come along and join in the fun. 

Christian Brothers College Principal’s Tours 
 

Senior Campus: Tuesday 11th September 
Junior Campus: Wednesday 12th September 

9.30am - 10.30am, 5.30pm - 6.30pm 
To book a tour visit: www.cbc.sa.edu.au/tours 
For further information contact the Registrar, 

Mrs Jenny Dunncliff on 8400 4210 

Catholic Archdiocese of Adelaide 

The episcopal ordination of Adelaide priest 
Father Charles Gauci in St Mary’s Star of the 
Sea Cathedral in Darwin on September 26 
will be live streamed by the Darwin Diocese. 
There is a link to the YouTube site on the 
home page of the Diocesan website: 

www.darwin.catholic.org.au or you can use the  

following direct link: https://www.youtube.com/user/
DreamediaDarwin/live.  

The site will be activated at 6.45pm on 
September 26, just prior to the  

commencement of the ordination Mass.  

https://www.google.com.au/imgres?imgurl=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.wolfstad.com%2Fwp-content%2F2007%2Fpull-tab.gif&imgrefurl=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.wolfstad.com%2F2007%2F10%2Fold-fashioned-cans-with-pull-tabs-still-used-around-the-world-after-30-years%2F&docid=58rwTt8ky
mailto:pa@paramodcath.com.au
http://www.darwin.catholic.org.au
https://www.youtube.com/user/DreamediaDarwin/live
https://www.youtube.com/user/DreamediaDarwin/live

